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Background Information: 

 

 Bid documents for the Bakerfield Elementary School Chiller Replacement Project were 

issued and advertised during the month of October 2022.  Bids were received and opened on 

October 26, 2022.  Funding in the amount of one million two hundred fifty-two thousand dollars 

($1,252,000.00), was provided by the State and the County for this project in FY23.   

 

Discussion: 

 

 Eight (8) contractors submitted bids for the project.  Denver-Elek, Inc. submitted the 

responsive and responsible low bid in the amount of four hundred fifteen thousand one hundred 

fifty-three dollars ($415,153.00).  A bid tabulation is attached.  Denver-Elek, Inc. has done similar 

work in the state of Maryland.  Minority Business Enterprise participation on this project will be 

10%. 

 

Superintendent’s Recommendation: 

 

 The Superintendent of Schools recommends that the Board of Education approve a contract 

for the above-described construction services for the Bakerfield Elementary School Chiller 

Replacement Project, in the amount of four hundred fifteen thousand one hundred fifty-three 

dollars ($415,153.00), to Denver-Elek, Inc.   

 

 



BIDDERS Denver-Elek
Towson

Mechanical

Crocket

Facilities

Services

Temp Air

Company

Fresh Air

Concepts
R.F. Warder

Upper Bay

Mechanical
Dynastics

Bid Bond ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

Aff of Qual to Bid ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

MBE - SOP ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

MBE - UA ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

Addendum #1 ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

Addendum #2 ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓ ✓

TOTAL BASE BID $415,153.00 $449,000.00 $457,000.00 $496,000.00 $525,200.00 $538,226.00 $582,921.26 $630,000.00
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